

Hinderclay Newsletter March 2020

We hope you enjoy this village newsletter. Please do send us any contributions you may wish to add, that you may think will be of interest to fellow residents of Hinderclay. If you have anything you would like to include in future newsletters, please send to karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or phone her on 01379 898949.

RACE NIGHT

Saturday 21 March 2020.

Doors open at 7pm—first race at 7.30pm

Ticket price £5 (£3 for children under 12 years old)

Includes light refreshments.

Fully licensed Bar and raffle (cash only)

To book and pay for tickets, please call Patrick on

01379 898512 before 16 March



Good Neighbour Group

You are invited to the first meeting of those interested in setting up a Good Neighbour Group—7pm on 24 March at Sally Parsall's home 6 Potters Vale in Hinderclay. This group hopes to offer a helping hand to those who need small tasks doing—shopping, collecting prescriptions, filling in forms on the internet, offering a lift etc. We want to set up a system where people find it easy to ask and others find it easy to help. It may

just be having a coffee with someone who is lonely! If you are interested, please call Karen on 01379 898949



Parish Council Meeting

The next meeting will take place on Thursday 14 May at 7.30 in the village hall.

Hinderclay Fen Trust

The Parish Council is responsible for appointing 4 trustees to the Fen Trust which exists to help relieve poverty, hardship or distress amongst the inhabitants of Hinderclay. If you are interested in applying for appointment then please send to the Parish Clerk, by 31st March 2020, a letter or e-mail expressing a wish to be considered and including an indication of any appropriate experience or knowledge which would be of use to the Trust.

The clerk can be contacted at hinderclaypc@gmail.com or Tottington, Elm Drive, Walsham-le-Willows, IP31 3FG.

Everyone is welcome at St Mary's Church Services

Rev. Cathy Bladen <u>revcathybladen@gmail.com</u> 01359 250239

Church Warden: Kate Rose 01379 898562

Sunday 1st March 9.30am Holy Communion with Rev Cathy Bladen

Sunday 15th March 9.30am Village Service with Ken Smith

Sunday 29th March 10.00am Benefice Holy Communion with Rev Cathy Bladen

Anyone who is interested in helping with this years Flower Festival is invited to a meeting at the church at 10am on Saturday 7th March. If you are unable to attend the meeting but can help in any way, then please contact Kate Rose on 01379 898562. The Church Annual Gift Day, which helps with the running of the church is also on Saturday 7th March. There will be someone in the church between 11am and midday to accept gifts. They can also be left at 2 The Street or Pheasants Rest on Bells Corner. Any donations will be appreciated.



Regular Hirers of our Village Hall

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 01379 898512

Hall Hire—£6.50 per hour residents, £7.50 per hour non residents

Bingo Friday 6 March 2020 Cash prizes, refreshments and a raffle. Doors open 7pm. Eyes down at 7.30pm

Parish Council next meeting will be on Thursday 14 May at 7.30pm in the village hall Yoga Sessions every Wednesday 9am—10.30am. Contact Alyze 07542 463363

Short Mat Bowling Equipment supplied. Monday 2—4pm, £8 per month including tea/ coffee and biscuits. Contact Dave Ireland 01379 897316

Kenninghall Morris 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month, anyone interested in joining, please call Jackie Eaton on 01379 652349

Greenfingers Garden Club 3rd Wednesday each month. Contact Val Forge 01379 898270

Coffee Morning Every second Thursday in the month. We look forward to seeing you there — everyone is welcome. Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867

Greenfingers Garden Club

The March meeting is to be held on Wednesday 18th March at 7.30 in Hinderclay Village Hall. The Spring Show will be held at this meeting, so bring your exhibits along from 7pm to have displayed before 7.30, when judging will commence.

The speaker this month is Pauline Harper on the subject of 'Growing Vegetables for the Kitchen'

For further information please contact Val Forge on 01379 898270

Dogs are being allowed to foul the village pavements.

Please make sure that you clear up any mess your dog makes and either take it home to dispose of it or place in the bins located near Bells Corner, just into Chapel Lane and near the village crossroads. Remember, not clearing up after your dog is a criminal offence, with a fine up to £1000. Thank you.

CASH BINGO

Friday 6 March in the Village Hall. Doors open at 7pm Eyes Down at 7.30pm. Raffle and refreshments All proceeds in aid of funds to install a toilet at St Mary's Church.

Heritage Circle

The Heritage Circle at Village Rickinghall Hall will meet on Wednesday 25 March at 7.30. The talk is the Maltster's Tale'. and the speaker is Ivor Murrel—a Master Maltster promises to reveal all! Members no charge. Visitors welcome £2.50.

SAVE THE PLANET

To save paper, printing and delivery, we now offer the opportunity to have your Hinderclay Newsletter emailed directly to you. For those that would like to receive the newsletter this way please email your email address, name and home address (so that we don't deliver you a paper copy) to

karencalton@hotmail.co.uk



Little Ernie

Contact Linda Aves (01379 898512) if you would like to support our Village Hall and have the chance to win one of these prizes each month.

February Winners

1st 83 Mrs Linda Aves 2nd 167 S Horne 3rd 39 Mr T Stanford 4th 85 Mr P Brown

Greenacre Lodge Holiday Let

A beautiful 3 bedroom cottage in Hinderclay available for short breaks. Check our website for availability

www.greenacrelodge.co.uk or phone Rowena on 07808772197 If you would like to put an small advert in this newsletter, we will accept one each month at a cost of £5 which will cover the cost of printing. Please let Karen have details by the 20th of this month.

To include something in the

Village Newsletter, please email

karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or call Karen on

01379 898949